THE ORCHARDS & MARGARET MARSH PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD AT MANSTON VILLAGE HALL ON TUESDAY 15th MAY 2018 STARTING AT 7PM

Present: Cllr T Craven (Chairman), Cllr Mrs. L Stranger, Cllr Mrs. V Stokes and  Cllr M Bone 

In attendance- P Knott (Clerk), District Cllr Jane Westbrook and twelve members of the public

Apologies: Cllr B Dawe-Lane and  County Cllr Graham Carr-Jones
1. Approval of minutes for 2017 meeting- The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on the 16th May 2017, were confirmed as a true record, and signed by the Chair. There were no matters arising from the minutes.

2. Chairman’s Report-
 Cllr Craven presented the following report-

Four Parish Council meetings have been held during the past year. The expenditure budget for the Financial Year 2017-2018 was set at the January meeting at £1,656-00p. 

No contingency figure has been included as there are sufficient funds in the general reserves to cover any unforeseen expenditure. Any grant awards for the current Financial Year will also be funded from the General Reserves. 

Planning applications considered during the past year included- 

The Old Chapel, Hartgove- Erect new single storey extension and demolish existing

 8. High Street West Orchard- Erect Front Porch. 

New House Church Farm Church Lane Margaret Marsh- Erect single storey extension to create annexe- 

School House Farm High Street West Orchard- Change of use of an agricultural building into a dwelling house

The Parish Council has adopted the BT call box at East Orchard. A quotation for repainting and a future use for the former call boxes at East and West Orchard will be considered at the Parish Council meeting later this evening. 

The missing East Orchard Parish notice board has been replaced, with the help of an insurance claim and the outstanding amount of £140-00p taken from the Parish Council’s General Reserves. 

A traffic survey has been carried out, to identify the extent of the problem with excessive traffic speed along Village Road at East orchard.  The results of the survey confirmed that there is no need to pursue the introduction of traffic calming measures. The erection of gateway would not provide a sufficient benefit, in terms of speed reduction, to justify the cost involved. 

I have attended the DAPTC Annual Conference, held at Dorchester, a round table meeting of representatives from North Dorset Parish Councils, with the local Member of Parliament Simon Hoare, held at Durweston Village Hall, Marnhull area joint parishes traffic speed reduction initiative meetings and a site meeting with a Dorset Council Highways representative at West Orchard. 

A grit bin has been purchased for Hartgrove 

Road resurfacing at West Orchard, originally promised by DCC Highways in 2016-2017, has still not been carried out

Grant Awards of £l00-00p each were made to the Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance and the North Dorset Citizens Advice Bureau. 

Three Parish Wardens litter clearance scheme continues to operate in the three parishes. This scheme has now been in operation for a number of years, being one of the first to be implemented by a Parish Council in Dorset.

Finally I would like to thank the members of the Parish Council, the Parish Wardens, County Cllr Graham Carr-Jones and District Councilor Jane Westbrook for their support during the past year

3. County Cllr Report- The Chairman read a written report from County Cllr Graham Carr-Jones to the meeting. 
4. District Cllrs Report- District Cllr Jane Westbrook informed the meeting that there has been a large increase in the number of planning applications received by NDDC, following the loss of the 5year land-bank requirement introduced by the national government.

Travelers have returned to the picnic area at Five Bridges alongside the A30 to the east of Henstridge.

Attempts are being made to remove them. The access to the picnic area will then be closed off

Some progress has been made with the traffic speed reduction initiative for Marnhull and adjoining parishes
A budget has been set a side by DCC and a further meeting with Road Safety Officer Michael Potter arranged.
5. Public Open Forum-
The provision of defibrillators in the former East and West Orchard Call boxes was considered in an open discussion between the members of the public present and the PC Chairman Tim Craven.   

4,000 defibrillators for public access are currently installed nationwide. Estimated cost for the supply installation insurance and maintenance for a 4 year period is £3,000-00p. After this period, ongoing maintenance / servicing costs and will have to be met by the local community. The supplier will provide a one off training session for up to 50 people as part of the package.   
Mrs Tina Wright, representing the Orchards Community Association, informed the meeting that the association may be able to contribute to the fund raising initiative.  
Closure -7.25pm 

Signed.                                                                                         . Date            

                                         Chairman

